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Legislature Update - Outcomes of the 82nd Texas Legislative  
Session                                                                            Linda Litzinger, TxP2P Staff 

The end result was that General 
Revenue was reduced by $18     
billion.  Medicaid alone lost $4.8 
billion.  So while the Rainy Day 
Fund is expected to 
grow to $9.7 billion, it 
is not being used for 
this $18 billion gap.  It 
is expected that at the 
current rate of spend-
ing, Health and Human 
Services funding will be 
exhausted by March 2013, leaving 
a six-month gap.  To spread 18 
months of spending into a 24 
month budget, deep reductions 
will be made, not in number of  
clients but in each person’s         
services.  There are federal       
maintenance of effort (MOE)      
requirements related to the Afford-
able Care Act that prevent Texas 

from reducing the number of    
clients served. Therefore, any 
budget reductions must be in the 
amount, scope, or duration of   

services. The Early Child-
hood Intervention pro-
gram received significant 
reductions which will     
result in eligibility criteria 
changes and fewer       
children being eligible for 
services.  

How will this affect you and other 
parents of children with disabili-
ties?  The Department of Aging 
and Disability Services (DADS) is 
still finalizing details on how the 
reductions will be implemented.  
Rate reductions and utilization 
management will be the primary 
mechanisms for lowering costs. 

  Continued on Page 2 

H ello, my name is Linda Litz-
inger and I am a new Public 

Policy Specialist at Texas Parent to 
Parent.  Also working in our Advo-
cacy Network are Amy Litzinger 
(training teens and youth) and Jan 
DiMare, helping with all ages.  The 
TxP2P Advocacy Network is funded 
through the Texas Council for     
Developmental Disabilities. 
During this past legislative session, 
many parents became involved in 
the legislative advocacy process by 
writing, phoning, visiting, rally-
ing, speaking to media, and testify-
ing in bill hearings at our            
Capitol.  Each and every action, 
whether initiated from near or far, 
was helpful in reducing collateral 
damages to Health and Human  
Services and to Public Education 
programs.  

WITH A LITTLE HELP FROM OUR FRIENDS   
7th Annual TxP2P Parent Conference Overview 

 

We had sessions: 

We had fun: 
 

 

Enough said! 
More Updates on Page 7 
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HB 359:  Corporal Punishment for 
age 12 and below  

HB 692:  Alternatives to P.E.  
HB 968:  Misbehavior  
HB 1386:  Suicide prevention  
HB 1481:  Respectful Language  
HB 1941:  Bullying  
HB 2722:  Payer of Last Resort  
HB 3197:  Culture Change in         

Institutions  
HCR 40:  Suicide Prevention  
SB 37:  Promoting Independence 

Advisory Committee  
SB 41:  Restraints in State           

Institutions  
SB 49:  Graduation Requirements.  
SB 54:  Visual Impairments  
SB 222:  Medicaid Waiver Service 

Options  
SB 223:  Criminal History  
SB 788:  School Planning Teams  
SB 866:  Dyslexia  
Special Session:  
SB 1:  Fiscal Matters  
SB 2:  School Finance Restructure 
(sent to comptroller).  

SB 7:  Quality and Efficiency of 
Health Programs in Texas  

Our TxP2P Advocacy Network 
team is preparing formal training 
so that parents, young self-
advocates, siblings and other in-
terested parties may learn how to 
best interface with their legisla-
tors during this period between 
sessions.  Our first training will be 
in Austin at the Capitol on Satur-
day, Oct. 15th from 9:30 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m.  We have funding to 
help with travel and hotel accom-
modations for the trip to Austin.  
For an application or more infor-
mation, contact Linda.Litzinger 
@txp2p.org or Amy.Litzinger 
@txp2p.org or call 866-896-6001. 
We will also be offering on-line 
training, Skype training, in-person 
training, and assistance to anyone 
who wishes to create a town hall 
meeting in their area, which 
would help a legislator become 
familiar with various local disabil-
ity advocacy groups.  Please do 
not hesitate to contact us, should 
you wish to become more in-
volved.   

Those using services at or near the 
program caps will likely be the 
most affected.  Specialized thera-
pies will also likely be reduced.  
Final implementation plans should 
be available from DADS in the 
coming weeks.   

Rate reductions are scheduled for 
9/1/11 and 12/1/11.  The most 
significant reduction is for HCS 
Supported Home Living, reducing 
from $28.85/hour to $22.01/hour 
for attendant services. HCS       
continues to pay the highest rate 
of all waivers.  For further details, 
see: http://www.hhsc.state.tx.us/
rad/rate-packets.shtml   

If your child is on a waiting list, 
CLASS did not receive any new 
slots, but HCS and Texas Home 
Living did gain some.  

The following bills passed that are 
of interest to families of children 
with disabilities or special health 
care needs; I encourage you to 

view them at: 
www.capitol.state.tx.us  
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Sibling Support and Education Offered through New  
Organization                                               Stacey Mather, Sibling   

sionals, policy experts, youth and 
young adults, and family mem-
bers.  For parents, teens, and 
young adults, the conference of-
fers an opportunity to hear practi-
cal medical, legal, and insurance 
information.  A limited number of 
scholarships are available for     

children/youth with disabilities 
and special health care needs and 
their parents or guardians.  Please    
contact Valerie Bowman at 
TRACS@texaschildrens.org for 
complete details or visit the      
a c t i v i t y  w e b s i t e  a t 
www.BaylorCME.org/CME/1452 

T he conference brings together 
internationally, nationally and   

locally recognized clinical, policy, 
legal, research, advocacy, and 
family experts.  Addressing all    
aspects of transition planning, this 
conference strengthens the        
dialogue among healthcare profes-

Transition from Pediatric to Adult-based Care  
12th Chronic Illness & Disability Conference, Houston, TX 

Thursday & Friday, October 20-21st, 2011, MD Anderson Cancer Center,  
Healthcare Transition Research Consortium Research Day, Wednesday, October 19th 

connect and empower siblings 
through support, education and 

advocacy.      
Programs and 
events will be 
held throughout 
the state, with 
regional groups 
forming to allow 
siblings to con-

nect with others in their area.  
Peer groups are also forming to 

allow siblings to connect with oth-
ers their age, from age 14 through 
adulthood. 

Please visit the SIBscape website 
to learn more at 
 www.sibscape.org.  You  can   
contact Stacey Mather at (512) 
635-1854 or stacey@sibscape.org 
or Joe Tate at joe@sibscape.org 
with questions or to learn how to 
get involved. 

S iblings play a unique role in 
the lives of their brothers and 

sisters with developmen-
tal disabilities.  Many sib-
lings wish to better un-
derstand the supports 
and services  received 
and available to their 
families and become bet-
ter  advocates. 
A new organization called          
SIBscape was recently formed to 

http://us.mc57.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Linda.Litzinger@txp2p.org
http://us.mc57.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Linda.Litzinger@txp2p.org
http://us.mc57.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Amy.Litzinger@txp2p.org
http://us.mc57.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=Amy.Litzinger@txp2p.org
http://www.hhsc.state.tx.us/rad/rate-packets.shtml
http://www.hhsc.state.tx.us/rad/rate-packets.shtml
http://www.capitol.state.tx.us
mailto:TRACS@texaschildrens.org
http://www.BaylorCME.org/CME/1452
http://www.sibscape.org
mailto:stacey@sibscape.org
mailto:joe@sibscape.org


are specifically designed to fit the 
student.  Monarch Academy       
provides an alternative to tradi-
tional special education pro-
grams and services because we 
have the ability to implement an 
individualized education program 
for each student, operating out-
side the   constraints of programs 
and curriculum guidelines de-
signed for the typically develop-
ing student.  We recognize that 
by improving lives of individuals 
with special needs through 
equipping them with the skills 
they need, they will be more pro-
ductive and passionate contribu-
tors to society. 

Monarch Academy strives for a 
general student-teacher ratio for 
a third of the students to be 2:1, 
a third to be 4:1 and a third to be 
6:1, meaning our overall ratio is 
3.5 to 1.  In addition to providing 
a strong academic background, 
Monarch Academy will help    
prepare its students for life and 
meaningful employment in the 
world beyond the school system.  
Students at Monarch Academy 

will gain required skills to bolster 
self esteem while also insuring 
that his or her unique abilities 
are developed and encouraged 
through the development of: 
 Skills for life  
 Academic skills  
 Communication skills  
 Social skills  

 Work readiness skills  
 Vocational skills 

Each student’s individualized  in-
structional plan will be based on 
his/her unique strengths,   inter-
ests, and abilities.  Parents, stu-
dents and staff work together to 
create a blend of research-based 
academic curricula, work readiness 
and vocational skills, and social, 
communication, and skills for life 
as needed for each learner.  We 
will have multiple reading and 
math curriculums to ensure the 
best fit for each     student and 
learning style.  All students will 
receive academic, social, commu-
nication, and life skills instruction.  
Older students will be involved in 
vocational training that matches 
their      interests and abilities. 

At Monarch Academy, students 
will be educated with same-age 
peers.  All subject areas will be in-
tegrated throughout the day as 
opposed to separate classes for 
separate subjects.  Instruction will 
be based on each student’s         
individualized goals and objectives.  
In addition to the classroom        
instruction, all students will have 
direct reading instruction in either 
an individual or small group       
setting.  The students will have an 
hour each day for lunch and      
recreation, where they will have 
the opportunity to play games, 
cards, puzzles, read, etc. with the 
entire student population in order 
to work on communication, social, 
and leisure skills.  Physical activity 
will also be a part of our daily    
routine, as we have access to  
Morgan’s Wonderland right next 
door. 

For more information, please visit 
our website at 
 www.monarchacademy.net or  
210-479-3311.  

W elcome to Monarch       
Academy at Morgan’s    

Wonderland!  Our mission is to   
students with special needs a 
unique learning environment so 
they may reach their maximum   
individual potential.  Monarch 
Academy  welcomes students who 
are entering 6th grade through age 
18 as of September 1, 2011, and 
possess the skills and willingness to 
participate in the kind of unique 
educational program we offer.  A 
little about our students:  

Most of our students have            
developmental disabilities.  
 About half of our students have 

an autism spectrum disorder 
(autism, PDD, Asperger Syn-
drome).  

 About half of our students have a 
diagnosis of ADD/ADHD.  

 Several of our students have 
learning disabilities.  

 Some of our students have    
emotional impairments (anxiety, 
OCD).  

 Some of our students have   
physical health diagnoses, such as 
cerebral palsy and epilepsy.  

 Most of our students are working 
at an academic level below their 
same-age peers; some of our   
students are working at or above 
age level. 

Admission to Monarch Academy is 
not determined by diagnosis; rather 
it is based upon the student’s     
willingness to learn, ability to work 
towards employment and/or ser-
vice to the community, and ability 
to function in a classroom setting.  

We often hear the question: “Is 
Monarch Academy a good fit for my 
child?”  Monarch Academy is not a 
box.  Students do not “fit” into 
Monarch Academy.  Rather, the   
instruction and experiences each 
child receives at Monarch Academy 

Monarch Academy at Morgan’s Wonderland 
By Stephanie West, Principal 

Editor’s note:  This school is in San Antonio and while we know that most of you will not be moving to San   
Antonio to enroll your child here, we thought you might be interested in this new school.  Thanks! 

2011 Supporting Parent Volunteer Trainings 
 

You can help families like yours by becoming a TxP2P Parent Volunteer!  Listed below is the schedule for 
2011.  Please let Susan or Patty know if you are interested in  attending a training in your area. 
  

  October - Dallas     November - El Paso 
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Mom Shares Story of 28 Week Preemie Triplets 
 Tyra Kendall Daniels, TxP2P Family  

She and I would trade glances 
across the room at one another as 
doctors and nurses surrounded our 
little ones and cared for them; I 
believe we knew the others' heart, 
which made it easier for us to 
openly express our joys, fears,   
successes and setbacks; who said 
talk therapy does not work?  I also 
had the opportunity of connecting 
with mothers in hallways, nursing 
facilities, and waiting rooms.  We 
shared the challenges of driving 
long distances to visit our children, 
changes in their growth and       
renewed hope and energy at good 

doctor   
reports.  
These con-
nections 
served to 
further  
repel the 
lie that, all 
our family 
needed 
was each 
other, 
which 
could not 

have been further from the truth.  

After two months time our        
children were released to go 
home.  When we were given      
instructions on how to care for our 
young ones our confidence level 
soared and because of the support 
we received while in the NICU, we 
continued successfully at home.  
Having said that, we began       
partnering with the Early Child-
hood Intervention program when 
our children were about eight 
months old to ensure they got the 
best possible start in their           
development.  It was through our 
partnership with the program that 
I came to learn of the Texas Parent 

to  Parent program.  What an 
amazing resource of encourage-
ment for families of children in 
the NICU! 

 

O ur now two-year-old triplets 
were born at the gestational 

age of twenty-eight weeks.  My 
husband, James, and I knew that a 
multiple pregnancy carried certain 
risks and we did everything within 
our power to keep me and the   
children healthy in their 
"incubator" for as long as possible.  
Laurence, Avery and Cairo were all 
born in the St. David’s level three 
Neonatal Intensive Care Unit 
(NICU), weighing 2.9 lbs., 1.12 lbs., 
and 2.8 lbs. and according to the 
health professionals the two 
pounders were big for their age!  
Neverthe-
less, we 
knew that 
they had 
come   
entirely 
too early. 

Our stay 
in the 
NICU was 
nothing 
like what I 
had       
expected.  Not only did the staff 
make it a priority to address all of 
our concerns, but they gave us 
regular updates, even if it was just 
to say "the crew are eating, sleep-
ing and growing today."  The   
commitment of the doctors and 
staff to care for our newborns 
abated so many of our fears.  I   
realized that although I felt help-
less on some levels and there was 
very little I could     physically do 
for our children, I quickly             
discovered that the best thing I 
could do was rest up, visit often 
and remain hopeful.  I even 
bonded with another mother     
facing our same challenge, who I 
remain in contact with to this day. 

TxP2P NICU Network Recruit-
ing Experienced NICU Parents 

Have you had a similar experi-
ence to Tyra and James?  The 
TxP2P NICU Network is looking 
for families of children who 
spent time in the NICU.  We 
especially need parents (moms 
and dads) of children younger 
than thirteen to be matched 
with families who have a baby 
in the NICU or who have been 
recently discharged from the 
NICU.  

As Tyra’s story illustrates the 
best person to support a     
parent of a baby in the NICU is 
someone who has had that 
experience.  Her comment: “I 
believe we knew the others' 
heart, which made it easier for 
us to openly express our joys, 
fears, successes and setbacks” 
gives voice to the concept  
underlying the Supporting  
Parent Volunteer program.  
Having a child who is born too 
soon or who has special    
medical needs is a traumatic 
and difficult experience.     
Sharing feelings, questions and 
experiences with a parent who 
has walked in your shoes is 
invaluable! 

Supporting Volunteers receive 
one day of training.  To learn 
more about becoming a      
support volunteer or to       
register for the training,     
contact Susan Prior, Patty 
Geisinger or Rosalba Calleros 
at TxP2P.  The toll free number 
is 1-866-896-6001 or 512-458-
8600 local. 

 Thanks to Global  
             Printing Solutions  
     for  Printing this  

newsletter  at a reduced 
cost for TxP2P! 

 

5114 Balcones Woods Dr., Ste. 309, Austin  78759 

512-794-8000, www.gpsaustin.com 

http://www.gpsaustin.com


  Volume 10, Issue 2                      5      

We've  lost  sheets  and  towels, 
shorts and swim suits; he's had 
skinned elbows, gotten a bit pink, 
and come home tuckered out.  But 
truly these mishaps have been a 
small price to pay for the fun he's 
had and the people he's gotten to 
know.   

And I started looking forward to 
that one week per year to spend 
on my own stuff—that first year I 
cleaned out closets!  We've taken 
trips, devoted time to our other 
son, renewed out marriage, and 
just loafed.  It feels like a miracle, 
after spending your life caring for 
another person, to finally have 
some time for yourself.   

Will's going to camp gave both 
him and us the chance to learn 
that he could spend time having 
fun and being safe away from us.  
Other people can provide his care 
and do it well—maybe not the 
way I would do it, but in a way 
that works.  Also we discovered 
that  other  people  can  provide    
experiences for him that his family 
cannot.   And camp  and  other   
similar experiences paved the way 
for his eventual move into another 
household when he turned 20.   

Letting go doesn't mean shirking 
our responsibilities of advocacy, 
care,  and  providing  for  our         
children's needs.  Letting go does 
mean adopting an attitude that 
conveys to your child his or her 
right to make choices, become 
someone outside of your expecta-

tions, and step into adulthood 
without fear.  It is also an attitude 
that gives yourself, as parent, the 
right to your own life, placing 
yourself  first  sometimes  and     
pursuing your own goals.   

I love Will and take great delight 
in our time spent together, and I 
am proud of the skills he has    
acquired through maturity.  I also 
relish the time and energy I now 
have  to  spend  on  my  own         
interests  and  pursuits.  I  have 
learned to trust others for his 
care. 

Letting go is best done GRADU-
ALLY!  Start early and keep at it, 
for it takes a long time.   It may be 
hard to take that first step and 
trust your child to go somewhere 
without you, but you can start 
with something shorter than a 
week at camp—maybe just an 
overnight  in  a  camp  respite       
program.  Let your child start to 
make choices, take small risks, 
and  spend  time  with  people     
outside your home.  That first 
step starts the process, so that 
when your child arrives at adult-
hood, you are both ready! 

NOTE:  Rosemary has worked 
with TxP2P since its inception but 
has now joined us in developing 
our Pathways to Adulthood      
Transition Program and will be 
writing article for our newsletter 
on transition issues.   

I  believe in the process of letting 
go of our children with disabili-

ties, and I think that sending them 
to summer camp is a great way to 
start! 

When my son Will (now age 29) 
was 6 or 7, I learned about Camp 
CAMP from another parent and 
thought, Will would like that—
swimming,  archery,  canoeing, 
horseback riding, other kids, and 
lots of support to do these activi-
ties.  So we signed him up for a 
week the next summer.  It was 
tough to leave him that first time, 
wondering if they would be able to 
keep him from falling down, if he'd 
sleep and eat normally, if he'd 
have fun, if he'd have a seizure.  I 
didn't get a call from camp that 
week and when we picked him up 
on Friday, I learned that it had 
gone well.   He had a skinned knee 
but otherwise seemed happy and 
healthy.  He is not verbal but his 
camp  counselors  had  written 
about each day in a little note-
book.  And he won an award for 
having the biggest smile! 

That  was  the  start  of  a  long        
tradition  of  Will  going  each      
summer  to  camp— an  adult       
session was added so he still goes.  
He always has fun and wins an 
award—this year it was for having 
the best sense of humor on his 
adventures!    Oh,  sure,  goofy 
things have happened, like the 
year he came home in another 
kid's shoes instead of his own!   

Going to Camp:  A Conversation about Letting Go 
Rosemary Alexander, PhD, TXP2P Transition Coordinator 

A Blue Rose    

patiently waited for the boy to  
realize that I was there.  This was 
when he waved his hands           
excitedly in the air and 
declared in a loud voice, 
"Mommy, I'm over here." 
It was obvious now, he 
was mentally challenged 
and also   startled as he 
turned and saw me 
standing so close to him, waiting 
to squeeze by.  His eyes widened 
and surprise exploded on his face 
as I said, "Hey Buddy, what's your 

name?"  "My name is Denny and 
I'm shopping with my mother," he 
responded proudly.  "Wow," I 

said, "that's a cool name; 
I wish my name was 
Denny, but my name is 
Steve."  "Steve, like       
Stevarino?" he asked.  
"Yes," I   answered. "How 
old are you,  Denny?" 

"How old am I now, Mommy?" he 
asked his mother as she slowly 
came over from the next aisle.   

Continued on Page 6 

H aving four visiting family 
members, my wife was very 

busy, so I offered to go to the 
store for her to get some needed 
items, which included light bulbs, 
paper towels, trash bags, deter-
gent and Clorox.  So off I went.  

I scurried around the store,     
gathered up my goodies and 
headed for the checkout counter, 
only to be blocked in the narrow 
aisle by a young man who          
appeared to be about sixteen-
years-old.  I wasn't in a hurry, so I 
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A Blue Rose                                                                       Continued from Page 5  
her that there are plenty of red, 
yellow, and pink roses in God's 
Garden; however, "Blue Roses" 
are very rare and should be       
appreciated for their beauty and 
distinctiveness.  You see, Denny is 
a Blue Rose and if someone    
doesn't stop and smell that rose 
with their heart and touch that 
rose with their kindness, then 
they've missed a blessing from 
God.   

She was silent for a  second, then 
with a tear in her eye she asked, 
"Who are you?"  Without thinking 
I said, "Oh, I'm probably just a 
dandelion, but I sure love living in 
God's     garden."  She reached 
out, squeezed my hand and said, 
"God bless you!" and then I had 
tears in my eyes. 

May I suggest, the next time you 
see a BLUE ROSE, don't turn your 
head and walk off.  Take the time 
to smile and say Hello.  Why?   
Because, by the grace of GOD, 
this mother or father could be 
you.  This could be your child, 
grandchild, niece or nephew.  
What a difference a moment can 
mean to that person or their    
family. 

From an old dandelion!  Live    
simply.  Love generously.  Care 
deeply.  Speak kindly.  Leave the 
rest to God. 

"People will forget what you said, 
People will forget what you did, 
but people will never forget how 
you made them feel!"    

Anonymous 

"You're fifteen-years-old Denny; 
now let the man pass by."  I       
acknowledged her and continued 
to talk to Denny for several more 
minutes about summer, bicycles 
and school.  I watched his brown 
eyes dance with excitement,      
because he was the center of 
someone's attention.  He then 
abruptly turned and headed to-
ward the toy section. 

Denny's mom had a puzzled look 
on her face and thanked me for 
taking the time to talk with her 
son. She told me that most people 
wouldn't even look at him, much 
less talk to him.  I told her that it 
was my pleasure and then I said 
something I have no idea where it 
came from, other than by the 
prompting of the Holy Spirit.  I told 

My Story                                                                                                           Sharon S. Galvan, TxP2P Family   
where to get help.  Families that 
connected with me through this 
group have shared their experi-
ences and bonded with us to teach 
us to be strong and know that we 
are on the right track.  I learned 

after 14 years of 
Sabrina’s life, 
that I do have a 
voice and got 
help and encour-
agement to use it 
to enhance my 
daughter’s well 
being and educa-

tion.  And now, I am learning not 
be afraid to go to other meetings 
and help others advocate for our 
children.   

I was terrified about the budget 
cuts that the CLASS program was 
making and that it was rolling 
downhill to our families.  Then 
TxP2P reached out and clarified all 
the information and made it 
clearer for us all.  We understood 
what was needed to keep our    
services and others found things 
that they were not afraid to give 
up in order to help other families 
keep theirs. 

Being afraid to stand up for my 
daughter’s rights was one of my 
biggest fears in front of school  

officials.  Reading and talking with 
the group, parent’s connections 
and support of professionals, I 
was finally not afraid and took the 
necessary stand to help change 
the policies in my daughter’s   
leaning environment.  They gave 
me the confidence and encour-
agement to know that the school 
officials are people just like me.  
They put their pants on one leg at 
time, just like me.  I have a right 
to fight for her and my voice does 
count.  Recently, I stood up for 
Sabrina and it all paid off.  New 
educational environment, appro-
priate nurses, most appropriate 
issues addressed and continued 
due to the confidence I gained 
with the help of TxP2P.  I feel 
GREAT!!!!! 

   

M y name is Sharon S. Galvan 
and I have a 15-year-old 

daughter, Sabrina Victoria, who 
has Hydrocephalus, Diabetes,  
visually and hearing impairments, 
Cerebral Palsy, Scoliosis, Autism 
and Spina Bifida.  
TxP2P has been a 
huge resource for our 
family.  The support, 
the suggestions,      
advice, and opinions 
that are spread from 
one parent to the next 
by TxP2P has helped 
me get through stress from the 
struggles of rejection, opinionated 
people, and denial of access to 
many doors that we have tried to 
get through.  Standing as a unit,      
receiving feedback, and having 
someone who supports you in the 
knowledge that we can achieve a 
better life and accommodations 
for our children with special health 
care needs is amazing.  I never 
dreamed of a group that would 
help us find the resources, help us 
learn to advocate, or find those 
who can help us advocate for our 
children.  

For many years, I would walk out 
of ARD/IEP meetings crying - I was 
terrified because I had no        
guidance as to who, what or even 
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Please remember to sign up for TxP2P Listservs.  Contact Susan.Prior@txp2p.org if you want to join the 
Advocacy, ADD/ADHD, Autism, Bipolar, Dad’s, Homeschoolers, Medical Home, NICU, Transition, or local 
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events.  With a state the size of 
Texas and a small staff, we just 
cannot do them all.  We are train-
ing parents and family members to 
man booths for us and do the     
occasional speaking engagement.  
To volunteer or for more informa-
tion, contact Jeanine Pinner at 
Jeanine@txp2p.org. 

Pathways to Adulthood (PTA):  
While families often have to 
search for resources, programs 
and activities for their children, 
the biggest hole right now is in 
Transition - after school services 
end at age 22.  PTA will train par-

ent volunteers who have already 
started transition with their child 
to provide information and sup-
port for parents starting the proc-
ess.  Trainings will also be avail-
able.  If you are interested in help-
ing with this program, contact 
L a u r a  W a r r e n  @ 
Laura@txp2p.org 

Advocacy Network:  Please see 
description in article on pages 1 & 
2. 

NICU Network:  Please see      
sidebar in article on page 4,  My 
Family’s NICU Story for more    
information.   

T xP2P is pleased to announce 
that we have 4 new programs 

underway:  Speaker & Outreach         
Network (SON), Pathways to 
Adulthood (PTA), NICU Network, 
and Advocacy Network.  We are      
actively recruiting & training par-
ent and family member volunteers 
for all 4 programs so we can get 
them up and running shortly.  You 
can reach us at 866-896-6001 or 
email the person identified below. 

Speaker and Outreach Network:  
TxP2P gets many requests to have 
booths at fairs and conferences as 
well as speak at some of these 
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 TxP2P New Programs 

 TxP2P Staff Honored 
Debbie Wiederhold and her son 
Daniel, each received special     
acknowledgement for their out-

standing work in the devel-
opment and implementa-
tion of a joint EMSC-TxP2P 
continuing education pro-
gram for EMS and nursing 

level emer-
gency care 
p r o v i d e r s 
titled As-
s e s s m e n t 
and Man-
agement of 
C h i l d r e n 

with Special Health Care Needs.  In 
addition to their work behind the 
scenes, these two families have 
traveled with EMSC across the 
State to bring a very unique, real 

world experience into the class-
room, presenting lectures and  
discussions, participating in    
practical scenarios and communi-
cation exercises, and interweav-
ing the concepts of patient- and    
family centered care into every 
aspect of the training.   
Also receiving  special recognition 
were Texas Senator Eddie Lucio, Jr 
(Dem. Brownsville) and State Rep-
resentative Elliott Naishtat (Dem. 
Austin) for their ongoing support 
of children’s health and safety 
issues. Pediatric concerns sup-
ported by these champions       
include expanded health coverage 
for children with Autism, safety 
belts on school busses, people-
first language initiatives, and    
pediatric preparedness in EMS.  

O n Thursday, August 18, 2011, 
the Emergency Medical    

Services for Children (EMSC) State 
Partnership 
honored six 
chi ldren’s 
advocates 
with its 
first annual 
EMSC 
Champions 
for Children award. This 
award recognizes individu-
als who have demonstrated 
“unwavering dedication and 
commitment to improving 
emergency medical care for      
children with  special health care 
needs and for all children across 
the great State of Texas.”  Jeanine 
Pinner and her son Jake, and    
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Texas Parent to Parent 
3710 Cedar Street, Box 12 
Austin, TX  78705-1450 
 

Toll Free:  866-896-6001 
Local:  512-458-8600 
Fax:  512-451-3110 
Website:  www.txp2p.org 
Email:  txp2p.org 

Texas Parent to Parent is commit-
ted to improving the lives of Texas 
children who have disabilities, 
chronic conditions, and/or special 
health care needs.  We accomplish 
this by empowering families to be 
strong advocates through parent 
to parent support, resource refer-
ral and education, and by educat-
ing professionals about the unique 
needs of our children. 
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Date Conference Title Location Registration Information 

Thursday,  
Oct. 13 -    

Saturday, Oct. 
15, 2011 

Texas State Autism Conference Houston For more information, go to: 
http://autism.esc2.net/conference/index.asp 

 

Thursday,   
Oct. 20 -      

Friday, Oct. 
21, 2011 

12th Annual Chronic Illness      
and Disability: Transition from 
Pediatric to Adult-Based Care 

Houston For more information, go to: 
http://www.baylorcme.org/search/
detail.cfm?cme=832 

Monday,   
Oct. 24 - 

Tuesday, Oct. 
25, 2011 

10th Annual Texas Dyslexia  
Conference 

Austin For more information, go to: 
http://www.504idea.org/
Council_Of_Educators/Dyslexia.html 

Monday,  
Nov. 7 -   

Tuesday,  
Nov. 8, 2011 

2011 Bridging the Gap  
Symposium , Mental Health   

Connection of Tarrant County 

Fort Worth For more information, go to: 
http://www.mentalhealthconnection.org/
bridging-the-gap.php 

Friday,      
Dec. 2 -      

Saturday,  
Dec. 3, 2011 

 Partners Resource Network’s 
2011 Statewide Parent           
Leadership Conference:            

Beyond the ARD:  Parents         
Engaged for Positive Change 

Austin For more information, go to  
http://www.partnerstx.org/
LeadershipConference/index.html 

    

Conference Schedule 
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